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The Ponca Public School requests your help in locating handicapped children. The school implements the Federal 
Handicapped Childrens' Act (PL 94-142) and Nebraska statute which guarantees a free appropriate educational program 
for all children between birth and 21 years of age. If you have students or know of any young person who meets these 
criteria, please contact Superintendent's office 

After several months of meetings and research, a District Advisory team has made a 

recommendation to the Ponca Board of Education regarding an elementary grade-level pattern 

change for the District to begin with the 2008-09 school year. The recommendation made to the 

Board of Education at the January 21
st
 meeting will affect all elementary students in the Ponca 

Public School District as follows: 

 

- Students in Kindergarten, 1
st
, and 2

nd
 grade will attend Jackson  

Elementary School. 

- Students in 3
rd

, 4
th

, 5
th

, and 6
th

 grades will attend Ponca Elementary School. 

 

At present, the above is a recommendation to the Board from the Advisory Council. The Board of 

Education will take official action on this recommendation at their February 21
st
 meeting. 

 

Last spring, the Board of Education charged this Advisory Council with the task of reviewing the 

effective and efficient use of Jackson Elementary School as a part of the Ponca School District. The 

focus soon became integrating kindergarten through sixth grades to meet a series of goals that would 

provide a more consistent and effective educational system for all elementary students in the 

District. After taking in background information, goals established by the Advisory Council for their 

task were as follows: 

- Provide for more consistent classroom instruction at each elementary grade level. 

- Provide for more consistent curriculum presentation at each elementary grade level. 

- Make better use of unused classroom space. 

- Keep kindergarten, 1
st
 and 2

nd
 grades together for social age-level contact. 

- Eliminate the combination grade-level classrooms. 

- Keep the departmental approach at the 5
th

 and 6
th

 grades in Ponca to allow for a better 

transition to junior high. 

- Attempt to reduce student time on buses by reviewing district routes. 

- Provide more rooms at Ponca High School in an attempt to provide additional 

opportunities for programs and instruction. 

 

The proposed recommendation presents a challenge for the District and for parents. Issues such as 

transportation of children to their attendance center, the school day, teachers in the classroom, 

specialty programs, etc., may be of concern to parents.  Parents who may be affected by the 

proposed changes, and may have some questions, are encouraged to call the Superintendent of 

Schools at 755-5700. 
 



 

 

SPORTSMANSHIP VERY IMPORTANT 

 

Many of you may remember the night our boys basketball team played at Creighton last 

winter. The game was played during a near-blizzard outside. Afterwards, instead of 

starting back for Ponca, students and fans delayed until determining if the weather would 

get any better. It was then that members of the Creighton school and community 

displayed what sportsmanship and hospitality are all about.  Pizza’s and movie videos 

were brought in for the comfort and enjoyment of the Ponca fans.  ----  The Creighton 

boy’s basketball team and fans will visit Ponca on Friday, February 15
th

. 

 

As the regular season for both our girls and boys basketball teams approaches the end, we 

are now immersed in preparation for tournaments, both conference and District. I am sure 

that I do not need to remind anyone that Ponca has won the last two (2) Sportsmanship 

Trophies presented at the Boy’s State Basketball Tournaments. The conduct of our team, 

coaches, students and fans were responsible for these trophies presently sitting in our 

trophy case. 

 

Winning these two trophies set a standard and an expectation for Ponca sportsmanship. 

The bar has been set high for our community to live up to, whether at home or visiting 

another school. We are constantly under scrutiny by opposing schools as to whether we 

were deserving of the awards, or not. 

 

We need to continue to make that effort to ensure that we display good sportsmanship in 

our schools. Being good sports isn’t always easy because athletics bring out the 

competitive nature in all of us. But sportsmanship is important for a number of reasons, 

not just to win a trophy. First, it shows that we have respect for the athletes who put in 

the hard work and many hours of practice demanded of them – not just “our own” kids, 

but those from other schools as well. It shows that we can accept decisions of the officials 

and that we respect the knowledge and strategies of coaches  -- men and women who also 

put in much time and work for the love of the game, certainly not for the financial 

compensation they receive. Good sportsmanship means we can overcome our own 

natural biases toward our team and be appreciative of good play on both sides. It shows 

that we can temper our desire to win and not let that desire turn into irrational behavior. 

Good conduct at games and meets is important because we are setting an example for 

children every time we attend an event. Kids tend to emulate the behaviors of adults, 

especially their parents and relatives -  we need to make sure that the examples that we 

set show responsibility and good judgment. 

 

Ponca has a well-deserved, and earned, reputation for the respect, consideration, and 

responsible behavior that we display at games and events. We all believe that 

participation in extra-curricular activities helps kids to set individual and team goals, to 

work with others toward common goals, to persevere, to form trusting relationships with 

others, and to understand that working for something is a reward in itself. But, if student-

athletes and spectators start emulating poor sportsmanship, too often displayed on 

television, it can have an effect the opposite of that what we want for our kids. 

Participation in extra-curricular activities helps to build character. Positive character traits 

generate respect for the individual, team, school and community 

 

----  William F. Thompson, Superintendent 



 

  

 

The Ponca School Spelling Bee is scheduled for 2:30 p.m in the east gymnasium on February 13, 

2008.  Students in grades 5-8 write a 50 word spelling test.  The students in each grade level with the top 

five scores on the written test advance to the oral Ponca Spelling Bee.  The top five oral spellers compete 

at the Dixon County Spelling Bee at 1:00 p.m. on February 21 at the Haskell Ag Lab near Concord, NE.  

The winner of the Dixon County Spelling Bee advances to the Annual Midwest Spelling Bee in Omaha on 

March 15, 2008.  The public is invited to attend the Ponca Spelling Bee on February 13.  Inform your 

spellers that they may access the “2008 Spell It” at the website www.myspellit.com. 

 
Ponca music students are top performers!  Congratulations to Jessica Bostwick, D.J. Smith, Jacob 

Torson, Cara Erickson, Abby Watchorn, Aaron Bostwick and Kash Echtenkamp on earning medals 

at the Lewis and Clark Honor Band Clinic at Wayne State College.  These students spent January 

19, rehearsing with other conference instrumental music students.  The students then performed 

several selections that evening in a concert.  

On January 26, vocal music students Aaron Bostwick, Josh Masin, Jacob Oswald, and 

Tanner Boyle traveled to Holdrege NE.  These students were selected for the Singing Youth of 

Nebraska Junior High Choir.  This is a 120 member choir of which four are Ponca students. Junior 

high students, Krystal Rush and Samra Eiler were selected for the Wayne State College Junior 

High Honor Band.  They spent January 26, rehearsing and performing at Wayne State College.   

 

Community Character Development Coalition (CCDC) 

On January 25, Ponca junior high and high school students learned about healthy relationships at an 

assembly presented by the Community Character Development Coalition (CCDC).  Their mission is- “to 

deliver positive and persuasive abstinence messages which motivate and equip individuals to develop 

healthy vibrant relationships.”  Their goal is- “to try to increase the number of people who decide to remain 

abstinent from sex until marriage, who abstain from alcohol use until age 21, and who abstain from tobacco, 

drugs and violence for a lifetime.”  If you want to know what the presentation was all about, ask your 

teenager what an ear of corn, a sheet and two pillows, the words: time, knowledge, trust and touch have to 

do with healthy relationships.  This is the second of three presentations our students will experience this year 

by CCDC.  The third presentation is scheduled for later this spring.  If you want to learn more about CCDC 

check out their website at www.youreaboveit.com. 

CLIMATE SURVEYS 

 

The State of Nebraska requires every school district to assess its learning climate every two 

years.  Surveys were mailed to approximately 33 1/3% of the K-12 parents.  The survey will 

also be given to 50% of the 7-12 students and 50% of the certified and non-Certified staff.  If 

your household was selected to complete the survey and you have not done so already, please 

complete and return it to the school by Tuesday, February 12, 2008.  The survey can be mailed 

back to the school, returned with a child who attends Ponca Public School, or dropped off in 

the business office during regular school hours.  Results of the survey will be presented at a 

School Board meeting and published in an upcoming school newsletter.  

 



 

Next A.C.T. Testing Date…. 
 

Packet Registration Deadline = March 7, 2008 
 

Testing Date = April 12, 2008 

SENIORS…… 
 

Deadline for the Ponca 
Community Educational 

Foundation Scholarships is: 
 

Friday, March 14, 2008 
4:00 p.m. 

HOSPICE GRIEF GROUPS 
for 

CHILDREN AND TEENS 
 
 
Hospice of Siouxland  provides grief support groups for children and teenagers ages 3 to 18 
who are grieving the recent death of a loved one or experiencing grief from a past loss.  The 
groups will be held the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of February, March and April from 6:00-8:00 pm at 
Heartland Community Church.  Supper is provided and daycare may be available for younger 
children if we receive the request at least a week in advance. 
 
Families can begin a session in the fall or spring after the death of a loved one and continue to 
participate in as many sessions as needed to heal.  An educational group will meet 
concurrently for parents and guardians. 
 
Professional staff and trained volunteers provide a safe place where families can move 
through the healing process.  Art, play, drama, music and discussion will be used to express 
feelings, strengthen memories, learn coping skills and receive information about grief. 
 
There is no set fee to attend the program, however families can make donations for an amount with 
which they are comfortable.  Pre-registration is required.  Parents or guardians may call Hospice of 
Siouxland at 712-233-4144 or 1-800-383-4545.   
 
(John Giorgio, MS, NCC is the Hospice Bereavement Coordinator.) 
 

Parents:  Are you looking for great 

summer academic camps for your 

kids in grades 8-11?   
 

Check out the: 

“Big Red Summer Academic Camps” 

@ the following website: 
www.bigredcamps.unl.edu 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Principal Roles 

Dorothy      Lauren Brickett 

Uncle Henry/Oz Guard    Jared Crosgrove 

Auntie Em      Candice Hansen 

Glinda       Christina Luebbe 

Professor Marvel/Wizard    Scott Heaton 

Almira Gultch/Wicked Witch    Rhonda Stark 

Hunk/Scarecrow     Sadie O’Neill 

Hickory/Tinman     Aaron Bostwick 

Zeke/Lion      D.J. Smith 

 
 

Mayor  Spencer Criddle  Coroner Jake Masin Barrister Christian Rush   

Mother 1 Rachel Krause  Mother 2 Tara Millard Nikko  Shelby Utech 

General  Jayce Gustafson 

 

Miscellaneous Munchkins  

MacKenzie Niemeier Hannah Cook  Codi Reinert  Madison Kinnear  Brady Krusemark   

Kim Stowe  Tre O’Neill  Savannah Rager  Heather Markworth Zach Heaton  

Shelby Utech  R.J. Hartman 
       
Lullaby League   Lollipop Guild   Crows   Trees 

Caryn Mellick   Alexis Anderson   Josie McRoberts   Trevor Watchorn 

Emily Persinger   MacKenzie Boyle   Brittany Heaton  Taylor O’Neill 

Cassandra Stowe   Abbey Millard   Kayla Herfel  Jayce Gustafson 

Emma Beach   Kari Rooney   Crystal Rush  

Kristie Criddle   Abby Millard 

Rachel Hohenstein   Elyssa Collins 
 
 

Poppies and Snowflakes        Beauticians 

MacKenzie Niemeier   Tara Millard     Kim Stowe   Josie McRoberts  

Kari Rooney    Alexis Anderson Savannah Rager   Crystal Rush 

Heather Markworth     MacKenzie Boyle Shelby Utech   Kayla Herfel 

Madison Kinnear    Hannah Cook      Brittany Heaton 

 

Polishers   Manicurists  Monkeys   Winkies 
 Zach Heaton     Christiana O’Neill Shelby Utech-Nikko      Jayce Gustafson-General 

 Codi Reinert  Rachel Krause  Jake Masin    Hannah Cook 

R.J. Hartman  Heather Markworth Codi Reinert   Kim Stowe 

Spencer Criddle   Jessica Bostwick  Zach Heaton   Brady Krusemark 

R.J. Hartman   Trevor Watchorn 

Tre O’Neill   Taylor O’Neill 

Christian Rush   Spencer Criddle 

          Savannah Rager 

          Madison Kinnear 

Ponca AllPonca AllPonca AllPonca All----SchoolSchoolSchoolSchool    
 Community Community Community Community    
PresentsPresentsPresentsPresents    

March 28
th
 & 29

th
 




















